
    SO WE CAN KNOW AND SHOW OUR CARE 
Immediate: John Bruninga, Vicki Burbank & Pam Methein (nieces of J. Littrell & B. 

Gray), Grace Carter, Warren Chambers & Ray Haner(close relatives of the Seme’s), Bob 
Howard, Bessie Salter, Paula Stone (sister of Marsha Bullock), Baby Phoebe, Don Sylvester, 
Jeremy Sylvester, Billie Sylvester, Nancy Valentine’s sister Velma, Nick Winn IV & V & Pasto-
ral Search Comm. 

At Home:     Jean Blair, Carole James 

Senior Living:   Dot Solomon 

Grace Carter ( parents Bob & Marsha Carter, she 

attended WPC Pre-school.  Her 

sister Rachel is best friends 

with Bailey White and graduat-

ed HS with Tanner Crosslin.) 

Grace has been on our prayer 

list since her tragic wreck while 

in an Uber in NYC.  Update 

from her mom:  Six months ago 

everything changed. Grace's life and health changed. 

We have been told more than once that the first 6 to 12 months following a stroke are the most crucial. 

Tonight I have read through the journal I started the first week following Grace's accident. Our amazing 

Father and God has shown His hand every single day throughout this journey. From surviving an 

"unsurvivable, catastrophic stroke," to overcoming pneumonia, E. coli, embolisms, to no form of commu-

nication, to never moving, to never breathing on her own, God has shown up big time and He has laid a 

path of miracles that none of us could have predicted. So much I could go into but I would rather share 

with you Grace's accomplishments for this week. Grace has tasted and SWALLOWED small bites of choco-

late pudding, apple sauce, and cranberry sauce.   She has been able to press a button with her left thumb 

that tells the dog, "Biscuit, sit"!  She has become more proficient with head nods, and shakes, and com-

municating with her flip chart. Her right hand and arm have started small movements. Her left arm she 

gives you thumbs up or lifts the arm for your attention.  Grace's MRI results came back and there were 

signs the brain stem has some pathways for those messages to connect. There were also signs of cysts 

(fluid filled sacs) in the cerebellum . We ask that your prayers continue! Specifically, pray the doctors can 

devise a plan about the cysts; Grace's therapies continue with greater improvement and results; Grace's 

voice and swallowing continue to improve in order for her to speak and eat; Grace's mobility with neck, 

arms, and legs, continue to strengthen and move helping her overcome paralysis; God makes it known 

the path we are to take following Grace's time at JFK. Pray God brings complete healing and recovery to 

Grace and in so doing, great and wonderful outcomes glorify our God and His Son!   Thank you! 



In Memory Of:           By: 

 

 



Ann, Sarah & Bob had to 
catch their dinner!  After a 
great fellowship meal, Su-
san & Paul Parker invited 
everyone out to their 
home on Elk River 

Paul treated all to a pontoon ride 



     Elaine & Sara 

Thank you Susan & Paul for 
being such gracious hosts! 



Avery Guinn & Family 



                                        WESTMINSTER REACHES OUT 
Our Don't Give up ....Give To Drive for The Help Center and Safeplace                                    
was a great success! 

Numerous bags of donated item and 
monetary donations were delivered. 
Stan Bullock, Joe Littrell, Bob Moody, 
Brad Moody, Sally and MQ Parker help 
load and deliver the bags. This little 
church gives so much to help those 
less fortunate.  



 

To Sara Reed’s cousin Marjorie 

Sara is pictured here with daughter Brenda & 
cousin Marjorie 

Lenore Favenesi’s niece Emma is 
getting married! 

Pictured here is Lenore’s sister 
Denise with her son Jake and 
daughter Emma! 

  



 

 

           April 30th 

Sally Parker & 

Dot Solomon 

Dot with daughter Amy Sally 



Time flies when 
you’re having fun!  
WPC Pre-School got 
out the first week of 
May & Pre-K will get 
out at the end of 
May. 



CARINGPLACE 
OF THE SHOALS  

 World Dance Day is a favorite at the 
Caringplace!  The center was decorated 
with beautiful Peonies & Acuba provided 
by Jaina Glaze & Susan Parker! 

216 South Marengo Street, Florence, 
www.Caringplaceshoals.org 

 

The Ladies’ Service Group will meet at 
1:00 on Tuesday, May 20 in the room by 
the Parlor. We will make plans for the 
remainder of the year.  All ladies are cor-
dially invited to join us!  

 Send info to: 
Alondacr@gmail.com 

       256-710-8662 

Westminsterpcusa.net 

Youtube 

@WPCFlorence 


